WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
23rd September, 2009
Boothstown Community Centre,

1, Standsfield Drive,
Boothstown.


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.25 p.m.
PRESENT:
Adrian Dunning

- Worsley Civic Trust - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, Karen Garrido, Robin Garrido, Gray and Macdonald

Kathryn Ogden

} Worsley Methodist Church


Doreen Brittain

}

Joan Holmes 

- Boothstown Luncheon Club


John Judge 


- Queen Ann Drive, Ellenbrook


Jan Hesson 


- Queen Ann Drive, Ellenbrook


Frances Pheasey 

- Boothstown Methodist Church


Sylvia Hartley 

} Friends of Roe Green


Jean Barnes


} 


Bob Boyd


}


Brian Smith


- Roe Green Bowling Club


Anne Broomhead 

- Worsley Civic Trust 

Lynda Casasola

} Moorside Residents’ Association


Carole Morris 

} 


Beryl Howard 

} Boothstown Residents’ Association


Michael A. Howard 

}

Beryl Henson

} Worsley Village Community Association

Norma Slinn


}

Anne Grennan 

- Worsley Resident

Jack Partington

} Boothstown Resident

Marie Partington

}


Geoff Lee 


- Wyre Drive

Richard Lee 


- Wyre Drive

L. Hall



- Resident

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Marie Johnson 

- Neighbourhood Manager



Natalie Craig 

- Salford Community Leisure



Annie Surtees 

- Ranger Service




Tina Antal


- Community Lottery Officer




Claire Edwards 

- Committee Services



Prof. Eileen Fairhurst 
} Salford PCT (NHS Salford)




Debbie Kemp

}

18.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chair welcomed those present to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.

The Chair introduced Professor Eileen Fairhurst, Chair of Salford PCT, to the 

Committee and welcomed her to the meeting.
19.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Cheetham, Andrea Darlington, Inspector Sue Downey, Audrey Judge, John McGill, Aled Owen, Nick Page and L. Wrightson.
20.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 24th June, 2009, were approved as a correct record.

21.
MATTERS ARISING
· A580 Tunnel
John Judge thanked the Ward Councillors, on behalf of the Community Committee, for 

the assistance they had provided in respect of the above matter.

22.
COMMUNITY ISSUES
(a)
Friends of the BBC Philharmonic Orchestra
Bob Boyd informed the Committee of the existence of the above group, members of 
which were able to attend open rehearsals of the orchestra, and receive discounts 

with regard to a number of performances, together with other benefits.
It was noted that an application form could be requested by emailing 
philharmonic@bbc.co.uk.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT consideration be given to the possibility of an item regarding the 

above matter being included in the Community Committee newsletter.
(b) Cycle Paths

Concern was expressed regarding the poor condition of the cycle tracks in the area, particularly those along the A580, and it was reported that many cyclists did not use them due to obstructions caused by weeds, overgrown trees and hedges, etc. 
RESOLVED: THAT the City Council’s maintenance programme in respect of cycle paths be considered by the Streetscene Task Group, following which feedback be provided to the Political Executive Group, the results of which be reported back to a future meeting of the Community Committee.
(c)
East Lancashire Road
(i)
Reduced Speed Limit (50 m.p.h)
Geoff Lee expressed concern that the reduced speed limit on the East Lancashire 

Road was not being adhered to.  Reference was made to a previous indication that had 
been made that, following the introduction of the reduced speed limit, motorists would 
be given some time to become accustomed to it, prior to enforcement action being 
taken.  The Committee believed that sufficient time had now elapsed for the reduced 

speed limit to be enforced.

RESOLVED:
THAT the above matter be considered by the Political Executive Group.

(ii)
Lay-by between Ellenbrook Road and Mosley Common (Liverpool bound)
Geoff Lee informed the Committee of incidents where noise had been caused by 
Heavy Goods Vehicles, carrying refrigerated goods, turning on their generators whilst 
being parked in the above lay-by, which was located close to residential properties.  It 
was noted that two further lay-bys, which were not near residential properties, were 
located within a short distance.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Steven Lee be invited to attend a future meeting of the Political 

Executive Group, with a view to (a)  a request being made for a sign to be erected 
instructing HGV drivers parking in the above lay-by not to have their engines/generators 
on whilst stationary, and (b) consideration being given to the possibility of the lay-by 
being moved or closed in the future.



(2) THAT an update regarding the above matter be provided at the next 

meeting of the Community Committee.

(d) 
Boothsbank Park
L. Hall referred to the possibility of Boothsbank Park being regenerated.  Tina Antal 
offered to meet with L. Hall and Marie Johnson in order to discuss the possibility of 
lottery funding being sought in relation to this matter.

Reference was made to the possibility of Section 106 funding being available from a 
completed development in the area.  Beryl Howard indicated that a request had been 

made some years earlier as to whether Section 106 funding from the development that 

had been built on the former site of the Greater Manchester Fire Service Repairs 

Workshop could be used to regenerate Boothsbank Park, however, a response had 

not been received.
It was suggested that a ‘Friends of Boothsbank Park’ be formed with a view to various 

sources of funding being pursued.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information and comments be noted.



(2) THAT a response be sought from Chris Findley as to the availability of 

Section 106 funding in respect of the regeneration of Boothsbank Park.

(e)
Community Events
RESOLVED:
THAT the following details regarding community events in the area be

noted:-

· Health Action Partnership meetings – 24th September, 2009 and 5th November, 2009, from 12.00 noon until 2.00 p.m., at the United Reformed Church.

· Friends of Roe Green, Life Boat presentation – 30th September, 2009, 2.00 p.m., at the Methodist Church Hall, Roe Green.

· NSPCC Hotpot Lunch – 14th October, 2009, 11.00 a.m., at the United Reformed Church.

· Moorside South Residents’ Association AGM - 15th October, 2009, at the United Reformed Church.

· Tinsel Fair – 10th November, 2009, 10.00 a.m. onwards, at 143, The Green, Worsley.

· Christmas Lights Switch On – Friday 27th November, 2009.

· Christmas Fair – 29th November, 2009, at Worsley Court House.

· Boothstown Residents’ Association, Carol Service – 6th December, 2009, 5.00 p.m., at Boothstown Community Centre - refreshments available afterwards.

23.
COMMUNITY SAFETY UPDATE
Marie Johnson provided an update on crime and community safety in the area, with 
specific reference to the following:-

· Burglaries.

· Thefts from motor vehicles.

· The Dispersal Order that was currently in place in the Walkden area, which included part of the Ellenbrook ward.

Councillor Robin Garrido informed the Committee that Inspector Downey had been 

requested to ensure that work was undertaken with the relevant agencies in order to 

ensure that an exit strategy was in place once the dispersal order came to an end.

Reference was made to an article that had appeared in the national press, which had 

indicated that the M28 postcode was in the top 14 areas with the highest levels of crime 

in the country.  Marie Johnson reported that the newspaper concerned had been

contacted to establish the source of the figures that had been used, however, a

response had not yet been received.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information and comments be noted.

24.
HEALTH IMPROVEMENT REPORT
Debbie Kemp gave a presentation regarding the Health Improvement Team and the activities that were being undertaken in the area, with specific reference to the following:-
· The Team
· Priority Areas
· Choosing health 2004
· Kitchen Scholars
· Healthy Circuit
· Kurling
· Why not invite us along to your group?

· Run a tree, walk a tree
· Busy Babies – baby massage and bonding
· Tiny Tots Rambles
· Worsley Woods Race
· Working Group for the Health of Older People
· Bowel Screening
· Stop Smoking Group
· Friday Night Project
· Grow Your Own
Professor Eileen Fairhurst referred to the approach that was taken by Salford PCT, which involved working with the residents of a particular area, in order to ensure that the activities that were undertaken in that area were grounded in the concerns of the people who lived there.

Discussion took place regarding possible sites in the area that could be used for allotments.  Reference was made to the land around Amber Hill Way Football Club, which had previously been suggested, however, it had been indicated that problems existed in relation to anti social behaviour at that site.  It was reported that fencing would be installed around any allotments that were situated on the land and it was agreed that this option should be reconsidered.

It was noted that a meeting was to be held in future with Nick Page, Area Co-ordinator and Deputy Director of Children’s Services, regarding the possibility of a piece of land in the area, that was owned by Children’s Services, being used for allotments.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT Debbie Kemp be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.



(2) THAT an update regarding the identification of a site in the area that could be used for allotments be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.



(3) THAT it be noted that an item regarding ‘Social Prescribing’ was to be included on the agenda for a future meeting of the Community Committee.

25.
RANGER TEAM UPDATE
Annie Surtees gave a presentation which provided an update on the activities of the Ranger Team, with specific reference to the following:-
· Worsley Woods
· Worsley Woods Ranger
· Volunteering
· Getting Involved
· Wildflower Walk
· Play Facility
· Wet Woodland

· Wet Woodland Walk
· Encouraging People
· Enjoying the Woods
· Flooding
· September 2009 – March 2010
Councillor Macdonald referred to the work that had been undertaken in Worsley Woods and thanked the Ranger Team and the other officers who had been involved for all the work that they had carried out.

RESOLVED: THAT Annie Surtees be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.
26.
Walkden High School Update
A report prepared by Aled Owen regarding Walkden High School Proposed New Build was circulated and noted.  Any comments to be sent to Aled.

RESOLVED:
THAT the content of the report be noted.

27.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP
(a)
Grant Applications
RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations made at the meeting of the Budget Sub-

Group, held on 3rd September, 2009, as set out below, be approved
	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	DECISION



	1. Worsley Cricket Club
	Approved in July 2009 for change of use – new application submitted, as requested.

	Approved

	2. Salford Symphony Orchestra


	Room hire/Moorside School
	Approved £147.84

	3. The Salfordian


	Accommodation and meals
	Refused


(b)
Financial Position Statements
Financial Position Statements in respect of (i) the Devolved Budget, (ii) the 

Community Health and Well Being Fund, (iii) the SPAA Active Communities Fund, 

and (iv) In Bloom, as at 19th August, 2009, were noted.

Reference was made to revenue costs in respect of the CCTV cameras located at the Standfield Centre and it was noted that (a) there was an issue across the city as to whether such costs should be funded from Community Committee budgets, and (b) funding would not be spent in respect of the cameras until sufficient evidence had been provided to demonstrate that they were operating, and being monitored, effectively.

A query was raised as to why clubs outside the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee area had received funding from the devolved budget.  Councillor Robin Garrido explained that the clubs in question would have been required to demonstrate that a number of residents from the Worsley and Boothstown area attended the club in question, and would benefit from the grant.  It was noted that groups in the area were able to apply to other Community Committees should they have a number of members who lived in another area.
RESOLVED:
THAT the Financial Position Statements and comments be noted.

(c)
Terms of Reference
Councillor Robin Garrido presented a report which outlined the Terms of Reference in respect of the Worsley and Boothstown Budget Sub-Group.  It was noted that 
additional sections had been included since the Terms of Reference were approved by the Community Committee on 23rd May, 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Terms of Reference submitted be approved as a working document for the Budget Sub-Group.

28.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN WORKSHOP - UPDATE
Marie Johnson outlined the process that would be followed with regard to the production of the Community Action Plan for 2010/11.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

29.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD/POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
RESOLVED:
THAT (a) the minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive Group, held on 13th July, 2009, and (b) the action sheet arising from the Neighbourhood Partnership Board meeting, held on 7th September, 2009, be noted. 

30.
INFORMATION ITEMS
RESOLVED:
THAT the following information items be noted:-
(a) Mayor’s Citizen Award.

(b) Minutes of Streetscene Task Group, held on 8th July and 9th September, 2009.
(c) Minutes of Children and Young Person’s Task Group, held on 4th August, 2009.
(d) MIND in Salford – Recruitment to Board.
(e) Community Justice at Salford Magistrates’ Court.
(f) Moneyline – Affordable Personal and Business Loans.
(g) Worsley and Boothstown Meeting Dates - September 2009 to December 2010.

(h) Your Salford, Your City Leaders – it was noted that Councillor Merry, Leader of the City Council, would be attending the Special Meeting that was to be held on Wednesday 28th October, 2009, with regard to this item.
31.
DATES OF FUTURE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEETINGS
(a)
Special Meetings
It was noted that two Special Meetings of the Community Committee were to be held as follows:-

· Wednesday, 30th September, 2009, 7.00 p.m. to 9.00 p.m., at Worsley Road

URC, to consider the Community Action Plan.

· Wednesday, 28th October, 2009, 6.30 p.m. to 9.00 p.m., at Worsley Courthouse, to consider the Bridgewater Canal Corridor and the consultation document on Governance of the City Council.


(b)
Ordinary Meeting
It was noted that the next ordinary meeting of the Community Committee was to be held on Wednesday, 25th November, 2009, at 7.00 p.m.
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